CASE 2515: INC. Second

2515

Action, Transcript,

MCANDAS, Etc.

State of New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

LAND COMMISSIONER E. S. JOHNNY WALKER MEMBER



STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

P. O. BOX 871

April 19, 1962

	Re:	CASE NO	2515
Mr. William J. Cooley		ORDER NO	R-2213
Verity, Burr & Cooley Attorneys at Law 152 Petroleum Center Building Parmington, New Mexico		APPLICANT: D. W. Falls, Inc.	
Dear Sir:			
Enclosed herewith are Commission order recently enter			
	Very	truly yours	
		Porter	\mathcal{L}
	Y		<i>i j</i>
		PORTER, Jretary-Direct	
	56616	cary briege	
ir/			
Carbon copy of order also sent	to:		
Hobbs OCC *			
Artesia OCC			
Aztec OCC *			
OTHER Mr. Guy Buell			
Mr. Jason Kellahin			
	_		

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF COMSIDERING:

> CASE No. 2515 Order No. R-2213

APPLICATION OF D. W. PALLS, INC. FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF A TEMPORARY DELIVERABILITY FOR ALLOWABLE PURPOSES TO A WELL IN THE BASIN-DAKOTA GAS POOL, SAN JUAN COUNTY, MEN MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on March 28, 1962, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner duly appointed by the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance with Rule 1214 of the Commission Emles and Regulations.

MCW, on this 18th day of April, 1962, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the application, the evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner, Elvis A. Utz, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, D. W. Falls, Inc., seeks the assignment of a temporary deliverability for allowable purposes to its Federal Well Mo. 2-11, located 1190 feet from the South line and 2210 feet from the East line of Section 11, Township 28 Morth, Range 13 West, EMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, which well is completed in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.
- (3) That the applicant proposes that the deliverability to be assigned to said well be the average deliverability of all gas wells in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.
- (4) That tests conducted on said well reflect that the applicant was able to produce 637 MCFD of gas against a back pressure varied between 500 psi and 250 psi.
- (5) That a deliverability of 637 MCFD assigned to said well would give it an allowable of approximately 220 MCFD of gas and will also enable it to produce approximately 52 barrels of liquid hydrocarbons per day.

-2-CASE No. 2515 Order No. R-2213

- (6) That said well should be assigned a temporary deliverability of 637 MCFD.
- (7) That this order should expire on February 1, 1963, or sooner if tests can be conducted on said well to more accurately reflect its deliverability.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, D. W. Falls, Inc., is hereby assigned a temporary deliverability of 637 MCFD for gas allowable purposes for its Federal Well No. 2-11, located 1190 feet from the South line and 2210 feet from the East line of Section 11, Township 28 North, Range 13 West, EMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, which well is completed in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.

PROVIDED HOWEVER, That this order shall expire on February 1, 1963, or sooner if tests can be conducted on said well to more accurately reflect its deliverability.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

> STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

R. S. WALKER, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

GOVERNOR EDWIN L. MECHEM CHAIRMAN

State of New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

LAND COMMISSIONER
E. S. JOHNNY WALKER
MEMBER



STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

MO RIO FRAZOS ROAD

April 5, 1962

Mr. A. L. Porter Oil Conservation Commission Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Case #2515

Dear Pete:

Since our telephone conversation regarding the above case we have discussed the problem posed by the above case and attempted to come up with some ideas. I'm sure I don't have to remind you that the general problem of oil wells in gas pools and vice versa is probably one of the most difficult problems with which the Commission is faced. So if my recommendations seem to be rather confused and groping, I am sure you'll understand that the reason comes from having explored a great number of proposed approaches and discovered that there seems to be no perfect solution.

I am certain that there is a pressing need for devising some mothod by which we can get Dikota oil out of the ground in areas where it is discovered. It is there and we need it and it should be produced, as we are not currently meeting oil demand in this area. The problem, of course, arises from the fact that this oil is within the vertical limits, and, at least within the well bore, in communication with, the Basin Dakota gas pool. So in order to protect rights of gas wells offsetting oil wells it is necessary to relate gas takes from oil wells to gas takes from gas wells. There seems to be a lot of operator opposition to any rule which, through reclassification of individual wells to oil wells, would set up a spacing and proration pattern on less than 320 acres. From the present quality of Dakota oil production I am inclined to agree. It has also been found that some wells which produce as oil wells initially taper off on oil production while the GOR's increase. This probably happens because one particular sand within a well's pay section is producing oil and little gas while most of the other pay section is producing gas and little sil. So at this time I would recommend that we keep drilling units on 320 acres on all Basin Dakota wells, regardless of individual well characteristics. The critical problem involved is how to assign gas allowables. At the present, certainly, the assignment of an oil allowable is not critical, as we have no Dakota oil wells capable of making top oil allowable on even an 80 acre basis. If we use a limiting gas-oil ratio to establish gas production and leave oil wells on a 320-acre proration basis, it would probably require lowering the limiting gas-oil

ratio to around 500 to 1 to keep casinghead takes comparable with dry gas takes. Gas purchasers oppose this method because the takes are not related to gas market demand. It is not possible to establish gas allowables on wells making large amounts of oil on a deliverability basis calculated from the well's deliverability test because the well's producing characteristics makes it impossible to secure a reliable test.

When I first read D.W. Falls' application, I thought it sounded a little wild. However after studying it in the light of all the problems involved, I believe their plan has merit, not only as a solution to their problem, but as a solution to the problems in the whole field. Assigning an average pool deliverability for purposes of calculating allowables would relate gas takes to dry gas wells and would make casinghead gas takes subject to market demand. No doubt there are those who will argue that an average from the entire pool is too broad an average, but I believe that a pool average would be fair. If we attempt to limit the number of wells to be averaged to nearby wells, then the question arises as to how many wells to use and which ones should be used. From an administrative standpoint a pool average would also be preferable as pool totals are available each time the proration schedule is calculated.

I have discussed this problem on a field-wide bases for the reason that I think it may probably be necessary for the Commission to come up with a solution on a field-wide basis. I realize that there are other problems connected with it which might cause trouble, such as the possible discovery of high potential oil wells. This might necessitate limiting oil allowables on something other than the acreage basis, as a 320-acre oil allowable would be a sizeable allowable and might not be desirable from either a waste or correlative rights standpoint. Depending upon future development it might even become necessary and possible to segregate some areas from the Basin Dakota Pool and define them as oil pools. But we certainly haven't reached this stage of development as yet.

To get back to case 2515, I recommend that application be approved and that the well be prorated on the gas schedule using an average deliverability from all other Pasin Dakota gas wells. We have checked the allowable schedule for the last 15 months and found that the average allowable calculated in this way would be slightly in excess of 12,000 MCF per month. This is about 400 MCF per day, which seems to me to be a reasonable figure. This will at least allow them to produce the well to see how it is going to perform. If it later develops that the well goes to gas and the oil drops off we can always call for a deliverability test and prorate it in the regular way. It might be a good idea to stipulate this in the order.

We will no doubt be discussing the problem from time to time.

Yours very truly

Emery C. Arnold Supervisor, District #3

ECA: ks

Rec. 45-62

Heard 3-78 62

1. Allow. S. W. Fall an arbitrary

del. for his well which is In line

with the wells producing ability.

ate shown but flow tests on the

to produce 677 15CF against.

500 to 250 to Bade pressure. The.

All. Pressure would be close to 1000.

This should give him allowable

of about 250 15CF0 flax \$5218 880.

Therefore I recomment that the

well be assigned as after.

Other Pules of 1670 shall apply

Care 25/5

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF D. W. FALLS, INC. FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF A SPECIAL TEMPORARY DELIVERABILITY FOR ALLOWABLE PURPOSES TO ITS FEDERAL WELL NO. 2-11, LOCATED 1190 FEET FROM THE SOUTH LINE AND 2210 FEET FROM THE EAST LINE OF SECTION 11, TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, WHICH WELL IS COMPLETED IN THE BASIN-DAKOTA GAS POOL.

No. 2515

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

The undersigned, Atwood & Malone of Roswell, New Mexico, a firm of attorneys all of whose members are duly licensed to practice law in the State of New Mexico, hereby enters its appearance as local counsel with Guy Buell, of the Texas Bar, appearing for Pan American Petroleum Corporation in said cause.

DATED at Roswell, New Mexico this 21st day of March, 1962.

ATWOOD & MALONE

Post Office Drawer 700

Roswell, New Mexico

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico March 28, 1962

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of D. W. Falls, Inc. for the assignment of a special temporary deliverability for allowable purposes to its Federal Well No. 2-11, located 1190 feet from the South line and 2210 feet from the East line of Section 11, Township 28 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, which well is completed in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool. Applicant proposes that the deliverability to be assigned to said well be the average deliverability of all gas wells in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.

CASE 2515

BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. UTZ: Case 2515.

MR. WHITFIELD: Application of D. W. Falls, Inc., for the assignment of a special temporary deliverability for allowable purposes to its Federal Well No. 2-11, located 1190 feet from the South line and 2210 feet from the East line of Section 11, Township 28 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, which well is completed in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.



MR. COOLEY: William J. Cooley, appearing on behalf of Applicant D. W. Falls, Inc. We have one witness.

MR. UTZ: Are there other appearances in this case? MR. BUELL: For Pan American Petroleum Corporation, Guy Buell.

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin & Fox, appearing for Southern Union Gas Company.

MR. UTZ: Any other appearances? You may swear your witness, Mr. Cooley.

(Witness sworn.)

THOMAS A. MORGAN

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. COOLEY:

- Q State your full name for the record, please.
- A Thomas A. Morgan.
- By whom are you employed, Mr. Morgan? Q
- Aspen Brilling Company. Α
- And in what capacity? Q
- I'm production superintendent. Α
- Are you a graduate petroleum engineer? Q
- No. I'm a graduate geophysicist. I'm an engineer, if A



that's any help.

Q What is your connection and that of your employer with the Applicant D. W. Falls, Inc. in this case?

A We contracted to drill this well, to operate the well and to provide all the engineering services required to produce the well.

Q Have you previously been qualified before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission as an expert witness in the field of engineering?

A I have.

MR. COOLEY: Are the witness's qualifications acceptable?

MR. UTZ: In what instance were you qualified?

A It was approximately a year ago. We were down here and secured some non-standard units for these wells that we're talking about right now.

MR. UTZ: You are familiar with the circumstances surrounding this case, aren't you?

A Very much so.

MR. UTZ: Qualified.

Q (By Mr. Cooley) Were you the engineer that sat on this well?

A Yes.



ALBUQUERQUE, N. M. PHONE 243.6691

REPORTING SERVICE, Inc. DEARNLEY-MEIER

Was it drilled under your supervision? Q

Yes. Α

Have you prepared a plat showing this well and other Q wells in the area?

I have a plat showing this well.

MR. COOLEY: We request that this plat be marked as Applicant's Exhibit No. 1.

> (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit No. 1 was marked for identification.)

On Exhibit No. 1 you have two wells shown thereon Q circled in red. Would you identify those two wells, please?

The one in Section 11 is the well in question, the Federal 2-11, the one to the North as Aztec, is an Aztec well called Hagood 3.

Approximately what is the distance between these two Q wells?

Approximately a half a mile.

Would you give the completion history on this well as Q briefly as possible, Federal 2-11?

The Federal 2-11 was spudded on 20th September, 1961, Α drilling was completed on 9th October, 1961, the well was logged, we ran an induction electric log and a gamma ray sonic. The electric log was run from T. D. which was 6443 to the bottom



of the surface at 150 feet. The sonic was run over the Dakota and Gallup zones. After the log was run, $5\frac{1}{2}$ casing was run to 6440 and cemented from T.D. to above the top of the Gallup formation. There is a D.V. tool set in the Pictured Cliff formation, is also protected by cement.

The Dakota was perforated with two jets per foot from 6266 to 76, 6284 to 90, and 6346 to 70. We opened a total of 40 feet. The frack was, I would consider a conventional Dakota frack. We used 90,000 gallons of water, 60,000 pounds of 2040 sandy drop 50 balance, had good balance action. A Baker Model D packer is set below the Gallup, and inch and a half tubing was run to 6330 to produce the Dakota. 6230. If you want to examine the logs -- do you want to go into that?

Not yet. You referred to two logs in your most recent testimony. Do you have copies of those logs?

Yes, I have the induction electric log and the gamma sonic on the 2- --

MR. COOLEY: Request that the induction be No. 2 and the gamma ray sonic be marked as 3.

> (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits Nos. 2 and 3 were marked for identification.)

From an examination of these logs, what indication is Q given as to the type of zone encountered in the Dakota producing interval?



FARMINGTON, N. M. DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

There are two main pays shown on these logs; we will refer to it as an upper and lower sand. The upper sand has 10.5% porosity, the lower sand is about 10%, the sonic indicates that fracturing is present in the Dakota, vertical pressure.

What type of producing characteristics does this well have?

After this well was completed -- I want to add a little A something here. Being familiar with the area, we anticipated the well to make a great deal of fluid and consequently we selected some separation equipment that would be adequate to handle almost anything I would encounter. For the record, this is a Maloney Runny oven is what it's called, a gas production unit, it has a 500,000 BTU per hour heater. It also has a 16", 10 foot, thousand pound, three-phase separator.

This particular piece of equipment should handle any Dakota well encountered in the basin.

Did you attempt to run an initial potential test?

Yes, the well was cleaned up in normal fashion and shut in for seven day IP. This test was, I tried to run the test on the 31st of October. I was unable to do so. The test, I might add, was a typical IP, is run on a 3/4" choke. I tried to open this well with 3/4ⁿ choke, the fluid rate was too high, the separation equipment would not handle it. I could not open



SERVICE. DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING

the choke more than 18/64ths. Consequently, I went and ran a twenty-four hour potential test on this choke setting.

- What was the result of that test?
- The well made 140 barrels of oil, 1,060,060 MCF and approximately 140 barrels of water.
 - Did you subsequently attempt to test this well again? Q
- Yes. I did. We turned the well back on on the 21st of November. On the 22nd, the following day, in twenty-four hours on a 16/64 choke, the well flowed 201 barrels of oil, approximately the same amount of water, it made 840 MCF, and that gives you a gas-oil ratio of about 4,170 to 1.

MR. UTZ: What was that GOR again?

- The GOR was approximately 4,170 to 1.
- What was your gas fluid ratio? Q
- Well, it would be about half of that. It would be about 2,058 to 1.
 - Did you attempt to run any test after that?
- Yes. The well was produced the next day too, but because of shortage of storage facilities, the well was shut in for a short time. It produced 71 barrels.

The following day the well, on a 16/64, produced 60 barrels and died. An effort was made to clean the well out, we opened the well to the atmosphere opening to blow it out. We knew it



had logged up, hoping to clean it up, the well was dead, it would not come back on. That was on the 24th. On the 29th I gave up hope and got a swabbing unit out there and swabbed the well back in.

Now, to clarify this testimony, are we to understand Q that even when attempting to blow this well to the atmosphere, that it completely died?

Right, it was dead. There was no way you could kick it off without swabbing it.

- It ultimately had to be swabbed in?
- Yes.
- Did you run any subsequent tests? Q

We continued to test the well, I swabbed it in on the 29th. The following day on the twenty-four hour test on 18/64 choke, the well made 126 barrels of oil, same amount of water, 681 MCF, that gave us a GOR of 4,850 to 1.

Fluid-oil of 2,420 to 1. Gas fluid, I guess. We continued to test the well. let's see -- on the 1st of December I had the well on 8/64, it made 58 barrels of oil, 637 MCF, had a GOR of approximately 11,000 to 1. Fluid-oil ratio being about half of that, 5,500 to 1.

The next day we produced it for twenty-four hours on 12/64, made 95 barrels of oil, 637 MCF; GOR, 6,600 to 1. The



fluid-oil ratio was half of that. The well produced for five days and died again.

By the way, I never did open the well up over 18/64, keeping it mostly on 12 and 8/64. From the experience I had had before, I did not try to blow the well in, hoping to conserve all the pressure I had, hoping that more gas would break through the column of liquid and I could kick the well off. I had the well shut in for fifteen days. Part of this was because of the foul weather we had up there.

The well went back on the 21st on 18/64, the well flowed 102 barrels of oil, still making about as much water, 964 MCF; GOR was 9,450 to 1. The fluid, gas-fluid ratio was about 4,730 to 1. I continued to test the well in this fashion for a period as long as it would produce, the longest being five days, and came up with an average gas-oil ratio at the end of these tests of 8,000 to 1, and that's, my gas-fluid ratio would be about 4,000 to 1.

Under the standard Commission-required deliverability tests, how many consecutive days is a well required to be produced?

Your deliverability tests are run in this fashion: you have a two-week conditioning period, a one-week flow period and a seven-day shut in.

Under any of the choke sizes or any other system that Q you have tried to date, do you believe that this well could possibly produce twenty-one consecutive days?

No, I can't get it to produce over five days.

What do you believe is the reason for this failure to Q produce more than five consecutive days?

It's rather obvious we have a fluid problem, in addi-A tion to making substantial amount of oil we are making almost as much salt water.

What are the comparative weights of the oil and salt water?

Well, I made a calculation when the well was logged off, assuming I had half, I found, by the way, when I swabbed the well in, fluid was about a thousand foot below the surface. Assuming you have a, this is just an assumption, that half of that column was oil and half salt water, your oil would exert a 990 pound pressure and the salt water would be 1,620, that totals out to be about 2610 pounds, which is probably a little high because bottom hole pressures in the area probably run around 2500 pounds.

Well. it's safe to assume that when it was tight there Q was no pressure at the surface whatsoever?

A Oh, no, no, the surface was dead.

It's safe to assume that the reservoir pressure and Q



the fluid level, the hydrostatic head had created an equilibrium, is that correct?

A That's right.

Q Do you have any information concerning the calculated reserves, gas reserves in this well?

chaser who we have a contract with to buy this gas, being El Paso, and they have made calculations, reserve calculations for all Dakota wells -- well, I don't know if it's all the Dakota wells that they buy gas from or not, but they have made estimates for some 457 Dakota wells in the San Juan area. The results of this show that the average reserves are approximately 3.1 billion MCF. If this assumption is true, by the way, this information is taken from an analysis of the logs, it's all done in a like manner, each well treated fairly, and it was done to the well in question, the Federal 2-11, when the reserves were calculated to be 3.02 billion cubic feet of gas.

Q Then, from this information, what is your conclusion as to the reserves in place on the Federal 2-11 well?

A 2-11 is, as far as I'm concerned, an average Dakota well.

Q That's, the average well as calculated by the purchaser was 3.1 billion?

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M. PHONE 243.6691



That's right. A

And the Federal 2-11 was 3.02 billion? Q

Α Yes.

Have you compared the log on the Federal 2-11 well with Q any other well in the area?

Yes, I have. You can compare it with the Aztec Hagood Α 3 well which is, as we have said, about a half a mile away.

Is this the closest well to the Federal 2-11? Q

Α It is.

Comparing those two logs, what is your conclusion?

Looking at the logs, I feel that the 2-11 is, for all Α practical purposes, as good a well, or should be as good a well, as the Hagood 3.

Are there any differences at all in these two zones that you referred to, the upper zone and the lower zone?

Yes, there is some difference. In the 2-11, the upper sand is better developed, it's a much better sand; in the lower sand the Hagood 3 had a better development.

Considering the overall pay in the two zones, your conclusion is that they are about equal?

The wells are about equal, or should be. A

Was an initial deliverability test run on the Hagood 3-well?



A The initial IP was run and the potential on 3/4" for three hours at 3,650,650 MCF, that's absolute open flow; deliverability test was not run when the well was first completed.

- Q For what reason?
- A Proration wasn't in effect at that time.
- Q When was that well completed?
- A That would be in February, 1960.
- Q When was proration instituted?
- A Goodness, I don't know. February, 1961, that's right.
- Q Do you have any information concerning the allowables that were allocated in February of 1961 in the Basin-Dakota Pool?
- A Yes, I have some information. Apparently the Dakota allowable at that time was 2,745,787 MCF.
 - Q Was that for the month of February, 1961?
 - A That is right.
 - Q And how many wells were in the pool at that time?
 - A 271 wells were being considered.
- Q Dividing that many wells, what was the average for the pool?
 - A 10,132,132 MCF per month.
 - Q What allowable did the Hagood 3 well have?
- A 10,978,978 MCF for that month, which is above average for the pool.
 - Q If the applicant is required to follow the Commission



FARMINGTON, N. PHONE 325-11

rules and regulations as they now exist, and not granted any exception whatsoever, what would be the result?

Well, handling the well as we have in the past, you can Α not successfully run a deliverability test. The well will not produce for twenty-one consecutive days, and if I personally was testing the well and the well logged off during the flow week and was logged off for five days, I would have to break the test. I couldn't consider that a fair test.

Even if the conditioning period of two weeks were waived, would it be possible to, under the present circumstances, to flow this well for seven consecutive days?

It would be very debatable, not at a very high rate.

Have you ever been successful in flowing it as many Q as seven days?

A No.

What's the greatest length of time you have ever been able to flow it?

A little over five days. Α

Then if it were impossible for you to run a deliverability test and turn this in to the Commission, you must assume that theoretically this well would never be granted an allowable in the Basin-Dakota Pool?

Without some special consideration, I assume we would A



not get an allowable.

Summing up your testimony, do you feel that this well should be granted an allowable and a deliverability which in turn would determine its allowable equal to the average well in the Basin-Dakota Pool today?

I believe that this is an average Dakota well except for the liquid problems we have present. As far as gas in place. it is approximately average.

Do you have any ideas in mind on how you could produce Q this well in the future if granted an allowable that might alleviate this problem, any mechanical means?

Yes, we have a solution, we hope it will work. Once Α the well is tied in and we can again produce, I'm going to put a free piston in the well and I hope that this will solve some of our problem.

Have you attempted to determine where this excessive amount of salt water is coming from in this formation?

Yes. I have studied that quite carefully.

Would you point out on the log the area where you believe this water to be coming from?

I personally feel that the salt water is coming from a depth of -- this is on the induction log, of 6395, approximately.

To what? Q



A Well, there's about a, it's hard to say how much of a zone we have down there producing that water. It's possible we could have six, six feet.

- Q Are you perforated into this zone?
- A No, we did not perforate this zone.
- Q Why do you feel that you are producing it?

A Well, I had what I considered at the time a very successful frack. I had excellent balance action and I feel that probably because of the fracturing encountered in the Dakota, or bossibly, well, that's probably as good a reason as any, we broke into this water sand and that's that. We are there.

Q Do you believe that there is any mechanical means by which you could shut off this water now?

A I don't think anyone can say whether you can shut it off. You can try. You might just shut off your main Dakota sand at the same time.

Q Are these problems enhanced by the fact this is a dual completion?

A Yes, they are. We have a very good, Mr. D. W. Falls has a good Gallup well producing above this zone, and I would recommend that nothing be done to injure that particular producing horizon.

Q Do you feel that if some sort of relief is not granted

ALEUGUERQUE, N. P.



FARMINGTON, N. PHONE 325-116

this well that there's going to be oil left in the ground as a result of being denied the right to produce this well?

- Definitely there's oil down there, we know that.
- Do you believe this is also true of the gas? Q
- Yes, there's gas down there.
- Do you believe that if this well were granted average Q deliverability, and assuming an average allowable, this would result in the damaging of the correlative rights of any other operator in the pool?

No. I don't think it would. A

MR. COOLEY: No further questions at this time.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Mr. Morgan. I wonder if you would repeat your per-Q forated intervals?

Yes. I would be very happy to.

MR. COOLEY: Before you get into that, these are the Hagood 3 logs. You had better make those Applicant's Exhibits 4 and 5.

> (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits Nos. 4 and 5 were marked for identification.)

The Dakota is perforated again with two shots, two jets per foot from 6266 to 76.

ALBUQUERCUE, N. M. FHONE 243-6691



A To 76, 6284 to 90, 6346 to 70.

Q I'm way behind you. What's the second one?

A 6284 to 90, 6290, and then on down in the main sand there is 6346 to 6370.

Q On the last test your GOR was something like 8,000 to 1?

A That was an average calculated from all over the entire testing period. It averaged 8,000 to 1, approximately. That's gas-oil ratio.

Q When you arrived at the 8,000 to 1, how much fluid did you produce, how much oil and how much water?

A We were making approximately the same amount of water as we are oil.

Q What was the volume of oil?

A Well, that gas-oil ratio is an average calculated on the entire test, I produced at different choke setting, I produced from 201 barrels on down to as low as at times 4 and 5 barrels a day.

Q How many days did you run this test before it logged off?

A The longest period I ever ran it was somewhat over five days. It logged off, I believe, either on the 5th or 6th day.





So, over the period of say five days that you were testing this well, you can't give me a total oil figure?

Oh, yes, I can for that period.

That's what I want.

521 barrels. If you would like to have that gas-oil ratio and that gas-fluid ratio I can give you that too, average for that period.

So you, if you applied your 8,000 average to that, you Q would have produced in five days 4,168,000 cubic feet of gas?

MR. COOLEY: Just a moment, he will calculate the exact --

I used the 521 barrels of oil, you said you had an aver-Q age of 8,000 to 1 GOR?

A Right.

I calculated 4,168,000. Q

I actually produced from these figures 3,209,000. A That 8,000 figure, now, is based on the entire test.

3.209,000? Q

Α Right.

Do you have the data to show how long the well was actually on, how long you flowed it, how many hours or days?

Yes. I can do that. On the 30th is the first complete day, these are twenty-four hour tests, now, and it was an 18/64" choke. I made 126 barrels of oil, 661 MCF. On December 1st,



on an 8/64 I made 58 barrels. 637 MCF; on the 2nd on 12/64, 95 barrels, 637 MCF; on the 3rd, on an 8/64, 58 barrels, 637 MCF; on the 4th, an 8/64 choke, 84 barrels, 637 MCF. If my addition is not incorrect, that should check out --

What kind of pressure was this producing against, through the senarator?

Yes. I held, at this particular time I could hold what-A ever pressure I wanted to on the separator. I tested it at times holding 500 bounds back pressure. Other times I held 250. Whenever the tubing pressure equalizes with the separator pressure, the well dies.

- This gas was flared? A Yes.
- You are asking here for an average deliverability for the Basin-Dakota Pool?
 - Α Yes.
 - Do you have any idea what the average is?
- I've heard various figures, I can not tell you exactly what it is, no.
 - Around 2900 sound about right? Q
 - I would say approximately 300, 340.
- Do you feel that it would be fair to assign an average Q deliverability to this well in this area, which average would include some of the best wells in the Basin? In other words,



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc. PHONE 243:669!

do you think that this area is as good as many of the areas in the Basin?

This area is very good. There's a well, I think it's Α approximately two miles north of us, it's a Teneco well and that well came in for better than twelve million, I believe. I think last month it had an allowable of something like 270.000.000. I may be wrong on that.

Is that twelve million a three hour absolute open flow?

I think it is.

The deliverability would be substantially less than that, would it not?

Well, the last information I was looking at to see what their allowable was, I think for February or March their allowable was better than two hundred million.

Mr. Morgan, would you feel that the fair way to assign a deliverability to this well would be to take the known pressures for 1961 tests for all wells in the immediate area and use those average pressures and apply your 'Q to them that you run your GOR's from? It would appear that your Q on your GOR's was around 637 cubic feet per day. A person could use the pressure data which you were unable to obtain for all surrounding wells and amply that to your volume of gas and come up with a deliverability that might be more reasonable than the average

for the entire pool. In other words, this should be an average for the area.

To do that, the wells, the offset wells in the area Α were drilled two years ago, and I think to compare them fairly we would have to compare our well now to what their wells were then. Apparently the deliverability information isn't available.

Q Isn't available for what?

Well, on the wells in the area, what are you referring to there?

To the total wells in the immediate area. Q

All right, they did not run a deliverability test when those wells were first completed. It was almost a year later before they had any information on them other than absolute open flow.

Do you recall that using those pressures would give you lesser deliverability than you actually have?

I don't understand you.

Well, you were comparing your well as being a new completion?

Right. Α

And you say the deliverabilities, pressures on all offset wells were taken after the wells had produced a year?

No. they had IP shut in pressures on their wells too.



FARMINGTON, N. M.

I don't believe I quite understand your answer to my question. Do you feel that by using the average pressures in this area you would be getting a lesser deliverability than you are entitled to, or would it be average for the area?

I don't know. I would have to look into that. I can't compare that well with the older wells. Their pressures have declined considerably on that offset well. I can give you what pressures they are running and what pressures I have. I can tell you what my initial shut in pressure was and so on, if that will help you.

You have reported that information to the Commission, have you not?

Yes, sir, I think I have. Yes, I did. That should be Α on file.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions of the witness? Mr. Nutter.

BY MR. NUTTER:

Mr. Morgan, all this testimony relative to the difficul-Q ties of obtaining a twenty-one day test on the well would point to the fact that you would consider it a gas well. Have you ever considered calling this an oil well?

Let me answer it this way. I don't know what to call this thing. That's what I would like to do, is to be able to



produce it for a year and evaluate the thing and see just what we have. I've talked to a great many people about it. believe that the gas-oil ratios will go up, maybe it is a gas well. I don't know.

- Now, you have $1\frac{1}{2}$ tubing installed here, is that correct?
- Yes, sir, I did that for two reasons. One reason, I anticipated a fluid problem. The other wells in the area make a lot of oil and on smaller pipe, you can use a lesser volume of gas and you can produce with fewer troubles. If I had 2" tubing in that thing I really would have a headache.
- It appears to me that a well that makes some three to four hundred barrels of liquid a day, and 637 MCF of gas, could conceivably be classified as an oil well and maybe with a 2" string of pipe you could pump the well, you wouldn't have any twenty-one day testing problem.
 - Yes, that's very possible.
- What would happen to you if your well were classified as an oil well?

Right now I can not pump it. I don't want to do a thing to hurt the Gallup. I have $5\frac{1}{2}$ pipe, I can't run 2" pipe inside there right now. I can't pump it, and that may be the answer, I don't know. Maybe this piston will help me. Maybe I can produce the thing with a piston.



Do you have a free piston in there at the present time? Q

I have one in stock. I haven't installed it. I can't produce the well, it's shut in now. I intend to put that in the well just as soon as we are connected.

Is there a connection available for the gas at the present time?

No. The connection has been staked but the physical A connection has not been made to date.

MR. NUTTER: That's all.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions? Mr. Buell.

BY MR. BUELL:

Mr. Morgan, do you recall off hand the total production from this well since it's been completed, both oil and gas?

I can give you the oil. We have produced approximately 3,000 barrels of oil.

Do you know off hand at this time what acreage is currently dedicated to this well?

Yes, sir, I do.

Would you state for the record what it is? Q

Yes. All of Section 11, 28 North, 13 West, the A Southwest of the Southwest of Section 12, and Lot 4 of Section 12.

How many acres does that total up, Mr. Morgan? Q

I don't recall exactly what it is, approximately 340. A



You probably know the figure better than I. It's approximately 340 acres, isn't it?

Are you sure at this time that all of that acreage is Q dedicated to this well?

Let's put it this way, the Commission has stated that this acreage is dedicated to a Dakota well, we are in the process now of communitizing with Pan American. Well, I don't know whether I can say they own Section 12 or not, it's part of the Gallegos Canyon Unit.

The only point I wanted to make is the fact that you Q are now actively engaged in forming what the Commission has already approved --

Yes. A

-- as a non-standard Dakota gas unit? 0

Yes, sir. I have no objection to the unit they have Α set up.

You are actively engaged at this time in voluntarily Q pooling the acreage that you don't own or control to form this non-standard unit?

A Yes.

So, actually, until you can get that work done, even if the Commission should grant you your request here today, you would be unable to produce the well?



I don't know how to answer you there. I've talked to various meanle about that. I don't know at this time.

MR. BUELL: That's all I have.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions?

MR. COOLEY: I have some redirect.

MR. UTZ: You may proceed, Mr. Cooley.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. COOLEY:

Have you compared the pay thickness in the Federal 2-11 Q with the total pay thickness in the Hagood well offsetting to the north?

I have examined it, I don't have those figures right here.

Are they approximately the same?

Yes, they are.

You were questioned by the Examiner, did you think that it would be more fair, I believe, paraphrasing his question, to compare this well with existing producing potentials and pressures as of the present day with the Federal 2-11 which has just been completed. Do you think that it is fair to compare an initially completed well with one that has produced substantial quantities of gas over a two-year period?

I would have to examine it a little closer. I wouldn't



want to compare it right off.

Do you think a more fair comparison would be that the data on the offsetting wells, from the date that they were completed, compare them with the data on the Federal 2-11 when it was completed?

If you can find comparable data, that should be a fair comparison.

Mr. Nutter asked you if there was a gas connection available. Physically speaking, what is the proximity of this well to a gas gathering system?

I believe it's about a hundred yards.

signed for the purchase of And has a contract been this gas?

I believe it has.

Do you anticipate producing this well prior to Q actually receiving a gas connection?

No. that well is shut in until we get a connection.

As you testified, the Commission has already established the acreage dedicated to the well as a non-standard Dakota proration unit, is that correct?

A Yes.

Evaluating the possibilities, the acreage can either be voluntarily pooled or force pooled, is that correct?



I assume that is true. A

Do you have anything further in conclusion?

I will say this, this is just my personal feelings, this is, I think, a good well. This well will pay for itself, it will make money if Mr. Falls is allowed to produce the thing, if we can come up with some kind of an allowable. I don't think that he should be penalized because he has a well that's making a lot of oil or a lot of water when the gas and the oil is present, if we can get it out, are given a chance to get it out.

As you will note, this application is for a temporary period of one year only. Do you feel this is a reasonable period of time in which to evaluate this one?

Yes, I do. I feel like I can use all of one year and would probably like to have some more time.

Do you feel that there's anybody else better acquainted with this well than yourself?

No, sir, there's no one who has been associated with it as closely as I have.

Are there still a lot of questions concerning this well that are still unanswered even to you?

Yes, sir, a great many questions that I can't answer.

Do you feel that a good number of these questions could well be answered within this temporary period of one year which



we're requesting?

A I will do this, let me say this, I'll do this for the Commission, for the record, for everyone in the San Juan Basin.

We will keep accurate records of production, of pressures, and all the information we can that will help us solve this problem at the end of this time if we're granted this approval.

Q If it becomes possible within a period of less than a year to produce this well and to get deliverability tests that are accurate and that fairly reflect the actual deliverability of the well, would you then anticipate coming to the Commission and requesting permission to run a test and base the well's allowable on these tests?

A I would be very happy to do that, and if any other company feels that it should be done, they're welcome to, I'll go along with that.

MR. COOLEY: No further questions.

MR. UTZ: Are there further questions? The witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. UTZ: Does Pan American have some testimony?
MR. BUELL: No. we do not.

MR. McGRATH: P. T. McGrath, Geological Survey. The well is on Federal land. We would like to have the Commission



ALBUQUERQUE, N. M. PHONE 243.6691

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

make some provision for them to produce this well. It's not fair for it to sit there and be shut in, whether it's deliverability or the wells around it, whatever, but it should be produced.

MR. UTZ: We will call for statements in this case.

MR. BUELL: Guy Buell for Pan American Petroleum

Corporation. It appears pretty obvious from Mr. Morgan's testimony that this well has some extremely unusual characteristics with the resultant producing problems that such characteristics cause. However, Pan American is opposed to the assignment of an arbitrary deliverability figure for this well in that we feel from a technical standpoint any well that you can produce you can obtain a deliverability on.

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin for Southern Union Gas Company. Southern Union Gas Company recognizes that this is a rather serious problem which faces the Commission, and our concern is not so much over this particular well, but over the pattern which may be set which will affect other wells in the area.

In the first place, we recognize from the testimony that this is an unusual situation which has been presented to the Commission for the first time. We don't think it's the last time that it will be presented to the Commission, however. On the basis of the testimony we do not feel that this has been



PARMINGTON, N. P.

40NE 243-6691

POKITING SERVICE, Inc.

shown to be an average well. Actually, on the basis of the test information available, it would appear to be something less than an average well.

Any action taken by the Commission in assigning an allowable such as, for example, the request of the applicant in this case for the average deliverability of all the wells in the pool, would of necessity be something of an arbitrary decision, meaning no reflection on the Commission's action. They have nothing else upon which to base it, but to arrive at some rule of thumb and say "This is what we're going to try to do", on that basis we propose that the allowable assigned to this well should be in the neighborhood of six to nine million a month in order not to penalize normal Dakota production on the basis of, for example, an average of eight million that a 4,000 to 1 gas-oil ratio, this would result in about 2,000 barrels of oil production, which appeals to us as being representative of the situation which exists in this particular well, and would be fair to any other wells which might find themselves in the same situation.

We certainly concur with Mr. McGrath, we think they ought to have an allowable.

MR. McGRATH: I want to add something to Mr. Buell's testimony that any well that can be produced can have a deliverability taken, that's true, but not under the rules as set up by



DEARNLEY-MEIER KEPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

the Commission, because you can't produce that well for twentyone days just to keep it straight.

MR. UTZ: Free piston you might be able to.

MR. McGRATH: Might be able to, yes.

MR. UTZ: Any other statements? Mr. Cooley.

MR. COOLEY: Based upon the uncontraverted testimony in this case, I would like to point out to the Commission that the reserve calculations by El Paso Natural Gas Company show this well to be within eight-tenths of one percent of the average reserves as calculated by El Paso for all wells in the Basin-Dakota Pool. Recalling to the Examiner the pool average being 3.1 billion, while the calculated reserves for this well is 3.02 billion. This does not indicate that this well is anything other than an average well in gas reserves.

I would also point out to the Commission and Examiner that under the rules and regulations of the Commission, and the statutes of the State of New Mexico, an operator is entitled to produce his reserves in proportion to the pool reserves, which would mean that we would be entitled to produce an average amount.

Now, we have encountered an extremely serious water problem. We have to produce, the gas in our well has to lift approximately three to four times as much liquid by weight as any other well



FARMINGTON, N. PHONE 325-118

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

in the entire area. The fact that you have got some water in the bottom of the hole does not seem to me to be a valid ground for denying the applicant the right to produce his gas that he's got there along with it. This water problem may subside, we've only asked for a temporary relief.

No one would like better than the applicant to see this well perform like the other wells in the area, but until we have whipped this water problem, we feel that we are entitled to certainly some sort of special treatment. We think we have proposed a fair and equitable solution to this problem. We have proven that we have got average pay thickness, average reserves, and consequently I believe that we're entitled to produce an average amount of gas.

We have got a lot of problems, we think we can whip them. but we have to have some special relief until such time as this well can be produced for a longer period of time and possibly get rid of this water problem.

The point that was made a minute ago that a certain quantity of oil production from this well would be a fair amount of production to allow the applicant to have, I feel is very invalid. The amount of gas that you are entitled to produce in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool is the thing that's prorated, the fact that you have got some oil with it is a bonus. Everybody is glad to see

it there, but it does not determine your gas allowable. quently, I don't believe the presence of oil in this well should determine its gas allowable or be justification for setting its gas below.

Certainly any comparison between this well and any other wells in the area I feel must be made on a basis of the age of the well at the time and the life of the other wells that you are comparing it with. I certainly don't believe it's fair to give a new completion the allowable of a well that has produced for two years and drawn its pressures and reserves down.

Were it not for the presence of liquids in this well, we would have a much higher deliverability and much higher ability to produce gas, and consequently would receive a higher allowable until we have produced our reserves down. So, any comparisons I feel must certainly be made between the initial data on the wells in the area, and the information produced is, insofar as available, that the other wells in the area, particularly the Hagood No. 3, even a year after it was completed had a higher than average allowable, and presumably therefore a higher average deliverability than the wells in the pool in February, 1961. Thank you.

MR. UTZ: Any other statements?

MR. SWANSON: Kenneth Swanson for Aztec Oil and Gas



FARMINGTON, N. M.

We feel that the evidence presented today would lead Company. to a conclusion somewhat in the nature of that suggested by the Examiner and also that proposed by Southern Union. An allowable which is based on the best possible guess as to what the average situation is in that immediate area, we think, would be the way to approach this. That would give the applicant an opportunity to produce his well and make whatever tests or do whatever work on the well he thought was necessary.

After that opportunity had been afforded to him, he could perhaps come up with the testing of the well and then show that the deliverability was in excess of the allowable that would more or less be arbitrarily assigned by the Commission.

MR. UTZ: Any other statements?

MR. WOODRUFF: Norman Woodruff, representing El Paso Natural Gas Company. I would like to confirm that El Paso Natural Gas Company has signed, with the applicant in this case, a high pressure gas purchase contract. This has been done in the belief that with production from this well, this well will perform as a gas well.

It is our understanding from the evidence available that only production can prove what the nature of this well will be, which would, of necessity, then require that this well, through some mechanism, would receive an allowable. It is our belief that



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

any allowable should be granted, based on the utilization of a deliverability attributable to this well. In this manner, this well's allowable will fluctuate as other wells' allowables will as market demand increases and decreases.

We would concur with the applicant, D. W. Falls, in this case.

MR. UTZ: Any other statements? No further statements, the case will be taken under advisement. The hearing is adjourned until 9:00 A.M. in the morning.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO)

STATE OF NEW MEXICO)

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal this 2nd day of April, 1962.

Notary Public-Court Reporter

My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1963.

I do hereby certify that the foregoing is a complete record of the proceedings in the Examiner hearing of Case No. 2. 5...5...

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission



DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MARCH 28, 1962

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, as alternate examiner:

Cases 2515 through 2519 will not be heard before 1:00 P.M.

CASE 2507:

Application of Union Oil Company of California for an order creating a new oil pool, establishing special rules and regulations for said pool, and contracting the Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order creating a new oil pool to be designated the North Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool and comprising portions of Sections 28, 32 and 33, Township 15 South, Range 32 East, and Lots 1, 2, 7 and 8 of Section 2, Township 16 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant proposes the promulgation of special rules and regulations to govern said pool, including a provision for 80-acre proration units; it is further proposed that the Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool be contracted by the deletion of the SE/4 and S/2 SW/4 of Section 28, E/2 SE/4 of Section 32 and W/2 and NE/4 of Section 33. Township 15 South, Range 32 East, and Lots 1, 2, 7 and 8 of Section 2, Township 16 South, Range 32 East.

CASE 2508:

Application of Westates Petroleum Company for assignment of special allowables to four wells, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, pursuant to Order No. R-1776, seeks an order extending the period within which its Carlson-Federal "B" Wells Nos. 2, 3, 4 and 5, located in Section 25, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, are assigned a special allowable not to exceed top unit allowable for the Justis Tubb-Drinkard Pool.

CASE 2509:

Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for approval of the Langlie Mattix Woolworth Unit Agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Langlie Mattix Woolworth Unit Agreement embracing 2559.48 acres of Federal and fee lands within Sections 27, 28, 33 and 34, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 2510:

Application of Texaco, Inc. for an exception to Rule 107 (e), Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Rule 107 (e) authorizing the completion of its K. F. Quail-Federal Well No. 1, located 2086 feet from the South line and 556 feet from the West line of Section 1, Township 20 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, as a 2 7/8-inch tubingless completion below the depth of 5,000 feet.

CASE 2511:

Application of Texaco, Inc. for an order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota and Blanco-Mesaverde Pools in the W/2 of Section 12, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Interested parties include Pan American Petroleum Corporation, Southwest Production Company and Tidewater Oil Company.

CASE 2512:

Application of Skelly Oil Company for approval of the Gallegos-Gallup Sand Unit Agreement, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Gallegos-Gallup Sand Unit Agreement embracing 22,997.51 acres, more or less, of Federal, State, Indian and fee lands in portions of Townships 26 and 27 North, Ranges 11, 12 and 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

CASE 2513:

Application of Skelly Oil Company for a secondary recovery project, Gallegos-Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to institute a secondary recovery project in the Gallegos-Gallup Oil Pool in an area underlying its proposed Gallegos-Gallup Sand Unit Area, comprising 22,997.51 acres, more or less, in portions of Townships 26 and 27 North, Ranges 11, 12 and 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, the injection of water initially to be through six wells located in Sections 1, 2, 11 and 12, Township 26 North, Range 12 West and the project to be governed by the provisions of Rule 701.

CASE 2514:

Application of Skelly Oil Company for approval of the West Dollarhide Queen Sand Unit Agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the West Dollarhide Queen Sand Unit Agreement embracing 2562.52 acres, more or less, of Federal, State and fee lands in Sections 19, 29, 30, 31, 32 and 33, Township 24 South, Range 38 East, and Sections 4, 5, and 6, Township 25 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

The following cases will not be heard before 1:00 P.M.

CASE 2515:

Application of D. W. Falls, Inc. for the assignment of a special temporary deliverability for allowable purposes to its Federal Well No. 2-11, located 1190 feet from the South line and 2210 feet from the East line of Section 11, Township 28 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, which well is completed in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool. Applicant proposes that the deliverability to be assigned to said well be the average deliverability of all gas wells in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool.

CASE 2516:

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a pressure maintenance project, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to institute a pressure maintenance project on its Gallegos Canyon Unit Area, San Juan County, New Mexico, in the Cha Cha-Gallup Oil Pool, with the injection of water initially to be through two wells located in Section 25, Township 28 North, Range 13 West, and requests adoption of special rules to govern the operation of said project.

CASE 2517:

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement and a pressure maintenance project. San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Southeast Cha Cha Unit Agreement embracing Federal, State and fee lands in portions of Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 15, 16, 17, 18, 20, 21, 22 and 27, Township 28 North, Range 13 West, and Sections 30, 31, 32 and 33, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks authority to institute a unit-wide pressure maintenance project by the injection of water into the Gallup formation through 10 wells located within said unit and requests adoption of special rules to govern the operation of said project.

CASE 2518:

Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to complete its D. H. Crockett Well No. 1, located in Unit C of Section 21, Township 18 South, Range 26 East, Lea County, New Mexico, as a dual completion (conventional) in the Caudill Permo-Pennsylvanian and Caudill-Devonian Pools with the production of oil from

the Devonian zone to be through a string of 2 3/8-inch tubing and the production of oil from the Permo-Pennsylvanian zone to be through a parallel string of 1 1/4-inch tubing.

CASE 2519:

Application of The Atlantic Refining Company for a unit agreement, a pressure maintenance project and the reclassification of two wells, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Horseshoe-Gallup Unit Agreement embracing 20,925.58 acres, more or less, of Federal, State, Indian and fee lands in Townships 30 and 31 North, Ranges 16 and 17 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks permission to institute a pressure maintenance project in the proposed Horseshoe-Gallup Unit Area with water to be injected into the Gallup formation through 112 wells located in said. unit, and requests adoption of special rules to govern the operation of said project. Applicant further seeks the reclassification of two wells located in the proposed unit area from Verde-Gallup Oil Pool wells to Horseshoe-Gallup Oil Pool wells, the Verde-Gallup Oil Pool to be contracted by the deletion of the NE/4 NE/4 of Section 2, Township 30 North, Range 16 West, and the SW/4 SW/4 of Section 36, Township 31 North, Range 16 West, said acreage to be included in the Horseshoe-Gallup Oil Pool.

Contract Contract

VERITY, BURNE & COOLEY
ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAY,
SUITE 152 PETROLEUM CENTER BUILDING
1974 HARTEN NIN MEXICO

MAIN OFFICE OCC

1982 MAR 10 MM 10 00

GEO. L. VERITY
JOEL B. BURR, JR.
WM. J. CODLEY

NORMAN S. THAYER

March 9, 1962

TELEPHONE 325-1702

, de 2 25/5

Oil Conservation Commission Post Office Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. Dick Morris

Re: Application of D. W. Falls, Inc.

Gentlemen:

Enclosed herewith are the original and two copies of the above referenced application.

Very truly yours,

VERITY, BURR & COOLEY

WJC/dh Enclosures

Manyal W

MAIN OFFICE OCC

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVEDION COMMISSION

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF D. W. FALLS, INC. FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF A TEMPORARY SPECIAL DELIVERABILITY TO ITS FEDERAL 2-11 WELL IN THE BASIN-DAKOTA POOL, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

NO. 25/5

APPLICATION

COMES NOW, D. W. FALLS, INC., by and through its attorneys, Verity, Burr & Cooley, and would show the Oil Conservation

Commission of New Mexico as follows:

- 1. That applicant is the owner and operator of the Federal 2-11 Well located 1190 feet from the South line and 2210 feet from the East line of Section 11, Township 28 North, Range 13 West, N.M.P.M., San Juan County, New Mexico.
- 2. That the aforesaid well is dually completed in the Totah-Gallup Oil Pool and Basin-Dakota (Gas) Pool.
- 3. That the Dakota completion in the above referenced well is unusual in that large quantities of liquid hydrocarbons and water are present therein.
- 4. That the production history to date of said Dakota completion indicates that an accurate and representative deliverability test of the type required for wells in the Easin-Dakota Pocl cannot be obtained on the aforesaid Dakota completion due to the hydrostatic head of the unusually large quantities of liquid hydrocarbons and water referred to above.

VERITY, BURR & COULEY
ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW
SUITE 152 PETROLEUM CENTER BUILDING
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO

VERITY, BURR & COOLEY
ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW
SUITE 152 PETROLEUM CENTER BUILDIN
FARMINGTON NEW MEXICO

- 5. That the applicant is entitled to produce and market its fair share of the reserves in the Basin-Dakota Pool and that, in order to afford applicant this right, the Commission should assign the Dakota completion in the above referenced well a special deliverability for allowable purposes equal to the average deliverability of all the wells in the Basin-Dakota (Gas) Pool.
- 6. That there is a possibility that the liquid production in the above referenced Dakota completion will materially subside later in the life of this well and that the Commission should, therefore, grant the relief requested above initially for a period of only one (1) year, at the end of which time the Commission should again study the producing characteristics of the well to determine whether any additional relief is warranted. In the event it is determined by the Commission that additional relief beyond the initial one (1) year period is warranted, the Commission should be empowered to grant the same administratively without notice of hearing.

WHEREFORE applicant prays that the Commission, after due notice of hearing, enter its Order granting the relief requested above.

VERITY, BURR & COOLEY
Attorneys for Applicant

Attorneys for Applicant

By // // Ob